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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

November 25, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State

Governor Schwarzennegger today proposed a number of mid-year spending reductions.  In those reductions the Governor is proposing to remove future funding for Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP) projects.  

Specifically the Governor is proposing the following:

1. Utilize cash management to recoup $800 million in federal reimbursements

    to fund:

· Repayment of the General Fund for existing debt service on transportation General Obligation bonds ($406 million).

· Loan $200 million to the General Fund.

· Transfer $108 million income from property sales and leases to the General Fund. These funds are appropriated to the Public Transportation Account (PTA).

2. Retain $30 million in “spillover” funds from the PTA.

In last year’s budget agreement the PTA was allowed to retain a certain percentage of  “spillover” funds. Current law allows a certain percentage of sales tax to be allocated to the PTA when gas prices experience unusual price increases.  The Governor’s proposal would transfer those funds to the General Fund.  

This proposal combined with the proposal to capture the property sales and lease revenue constitutes a significant threat to the PTA and could bring the account into insolvency.

3. Transfer current year TCRP ($189 million) allocations to the General Fund.

Last year’s budget agreement allocated TCRP funds only for cash flow purposes. The Governor is proposing to revert those funds back the General Fund.  It is not clear at this point how much of these funds would be available, as Caltrans may have already disbursed those funds to project recipients. 

4. Repeal statutory authority for projects in the TCRP.  

The TCRP allocates the sales tax on gas to specified projects first and requires the balance of funds to be allocated to the STIP, to cities and counties for street and road repair and to the PTA.  This proposal would eliminate the funding for the projects outlined in the plan and require the projects to compete for State Transportation Improvement Program funds or other local funds.

Of most significant concern to staff are the proposals to remove the eligibility of project funding in the TCRP and the proposal that could deplete the PTA.  If the TCRP projects are eventually removed Los Angeles County would face a significant reduction in state funds for vital congestion relief projects.   Initially, the Governor’s proposals appear to have conflicts with the State Constitution.  Proposition 42 placed the TCRP, including the statutory allocation formula, into the State Constitution.  It is not clear at this point if these proposals can be put into place without an amendment to the State Constitution.

Please feel free to contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 with any questions.
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